North Shore Player Theatre Workshop

Important Information

Drop-Off: Campers should be dropped off **promptly by 9:00**, <u>but no earlier than 8:40 as our directors and or counselor may not be there before that time</u>.

<u>Pick-Up</u>: Campers should be <u>picked up at 4:00</u>. Campers cannot be released to anyone that has not been authorized by a camper's legal parent/guardian. Late pickups will result in a \$20.00 fine for each 15 minutes after 4:00 that we are providing care.

Exception: Friday the kids will stay through until the evening performance and will go home with their family after the performance. Dinner will be provided.

Camp Director Contact

Samantha Gambaccini

samanthagambaccini@gmail.com

413.374.1886

What to Bring to the Workshop

LUNCH:

Each camper should bring <u>2 snacks</u> and his or her own <u>lunch</u> labeled with their name. We suggest children bring their own water in sports bottle(s), which we can refill as needed. Please be sure <u>they are clearly marked or uniquely identifiable to your child.</u> Absolutely <u>no soda or fruit drinks</u> as they are sticky and may spill and attracted ants and bees. Campers <u>will **not** have access to any vending machines.</u>

CLOTHING:

We advise that all campers wear shorts and t-shirt or tank top. There will likely be various art projects (for the set and props) and we strongly suggest that good clothes be kept at home and that your child wear and bring "play clothes" to the workshop that won't matter if it gets paint, papier-mâché paste or glue on it.

TOWEL/BLANKET:

Campers should bring a towel or blanket to sit on during lunch and outside activities. Remember to put your name on it.

SUNPROTECTION:

Please send your child to camp with his/her own sunscreen (SPF 15 or higher). When weather permits, we will be doing some of the learning sessions and rehearsals outdoors, so it is important to send sunscreen, a sun hat and /or sunglasses.

SCRIPT:

Students will need a folder or three-ring binder to keep their script in. Blank paper and pencils are also required **everyday**. Please make sure that they bring their binder home to review lines and then back to the workshop each day. Please write their name on the folder.

BACKPACK:

Please send everything in a labeled backpack with your child. This will significantly reduce the number of lost items, since everything will be in one place.